## Deutsche Gesellschaft für Kristallographie



Prof. Dr. Udo Heinemann – Der Vorsitzende

Max-Delbrück-Centrum für Molekulare Medizin, Postfach 74 02 38, 13092 Berlin Telefon +49 (0)30 9406 2270/3420, Telefax +49 (0)30 9406 2548 heinemann@mdc-berlin.de

MDC Max-Delbrück-Centrum • Postfach 74 02 38 • 13092 Berlin

30. June 2011

Prof. Stanko Popovic
President, Croatian Crystallogr. Association
Physics Dept., Faculty of Science
Zagreb University
P.O. Box 331
10002 ZAGREB
CROATIA

## Croatian bid to host ECM29 in 2015

Dear Prof. Popovic,

thank you very much, indeed, for your recent mail introducing the Croatian Crystallographic Association and announcing your bid to host the European Crystallographic Meeting 2015 in Rovinj.

On behalf of the German Crystallographic Society (DGK) I wish to express our gratitude for taking the initiative to make another ECM possible. It is due to the enthusiasm and work of individuals such as you and your colleagues from the Croatian Crystallographic Association that crystallography in Europe is flourishing.

I can assure you that the German community of crystallographers is very sympathetic towards your plans for an ECM29 in Croatia. You will, however, appreciate that - without knowledge of possibly competing offers to host ECM29 - DGK cannot formally endorse the Croatian bid at this point in time.

We are looking forward to the presentation of your plans at the ECA Council meeting and wish you all the best.

Yours truly

Prof. Dr. Udo Heinemann

President of DGK